GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 13, 2019
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, November 13, 2019 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Austin called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato, Jr.






J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care



R. Peruzzi






J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll






V. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care

J. O’Connell






Ald. R. Vitali
W. Healey
M. Blake
B. Nash





Vice Chairman Amato welcomed Ben Nash as a commissioner filling the unexpired term of former Commissioner Austin.

II. 
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes – October 9, 2019 
Commissioners Worroll and Healey made a seconded a motion to amend the minutes of October 9, 2019, to reflect secretarial fees of $450.00.  Motion carried unanimously. 
IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Vice Chairman Amato stated the Commission would be losing another member at the end of the year with the resignation of Commissioner Peruzzi.  Vice Chairman Amato read Commissioner Peruzzi’s letter to the Mayor and he thanked he for his many years of service.  Ald. Vitali also thanked Commissioner Peruzzi for his service to the Commission.  Vice Chairman Amato stated he has had discussion with the Mayor concerning a new appointment in January.
V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – None

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported the financials as follows: repair/maintenance $11,595, secretarial fees $400, water account $27,029, Fund 18 $177,427 and Open Space $98,833.  
Commissioner Worroll stated he submitted next year’s budget to Finance and that the budget is a little less than previous years due to the Commission receiving less funds from management.  A brief discussion ensued.  Commissioner Worroll also reported that the contract with management has been approved by the Board of Aldermen and is in the process of being executed.
VI.
Unfinished Business

a)
Update:  Conceptual golf course design – Commissioner Healey reported they met with Robert McNeil here at the course and discussed a few different items.  He stated that cost estimated will be prepared and they will all be per the approved contract and within the budgeted amount.  Commissioner Healey stated Mr. McNeil will come and meet with the Commission and management to review the plan.  Commissioner Healey suggested meeting in December with Mr. McNeil as the regular meeting is usually cancelled.  Vice Chairman Amato suggested Saturday December 7th or 14th.  Commissioner Healey stated he would follow up with Mr. McNeil and arrange such a meeting.
VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Smith reported aerification of the course will take place next Tuesday or Wednesday.
VIII.  
New Business 

a) Report on Rounds – Mrs. Fabrizio distributed the report for the month of October.  She reported rounds and electric carts are up for October and up from last year.  She further reported that pull carts are down, but that is expected when electric carts are up.

b)  Approval of 2020 Meeting Schedule – Vice Chairman Amato reviewed the meeting dates.  He stated a request had been made to change the time of the meeting to a little later.  He further stated the meeting time can be addressed at the beginning of the new year if necessary.
Commissioners Healey and Worroll made a seconded a motion to approve the meeting schedule as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.
Being no further business, Commissioners Peruzzi and Worroll made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:13 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Toni Jo Weeks







Recording Secretary
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